Board of Elections

1.



Cecil Benjamin Chairman of the Democratic Party of the USVI P.O. Box 222812, Christiansted, VI 00822

May 5, 2016

Re: Party Elections

Dear Sir:

This is to formally advise you that the Joint Boards of Elections on March 18, 2016 decided that the Election System of the Virgin Islands will not be conducting any elections for party offices during the Primary Election on August 8, 2016. The Primary will be solely for nominees for public offices to include, senatorial offices, delegate to congress and for the boards of elections and education. Thus, each political party is free to develop and determine by what process you will elect your various party officers or officials.

The Election System is ready and willing to assist the parties with developing and conducting any process you choose. If you have any questions or concerns you can contact Mrs. Caroline Fawkes, our Supervisor of Elections.

KINGSHILL, St. CROIX PHONE: (340) 773-1021

PHYSICAL ADDRESS: SUNNY ISLE ANNEX UNIT 4, 93A ST. CROIX VI 00823

ST. CROIX P.O. Box 1499

V100851 - 1499

FAX (340) 773-4523

ST. THOMAS P.O. Box 6038

ST. THOMAS, VI00801 PHONE (340)774-3107 FAX: (340) 776-2391

PHYSICAL ADDRESS 9200 LOCKHART GARDEN ST. Thomas, VI 00802

ST.JOHN P.O. Box 6038 ST. THOMAS VI00801 Phone (340)776-6535 FAX. (340) 776-2391

PHYSICAL ADDRESS: THE BATTERY ST. JOHN

> IDD TOLL FREE: 1-877-773-1021 WEBSITE: www.vivote.gov

Arturo Watlington J Joint Boards Chair

Sincerely,